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* The information contained in this advisory is for planning purposes only and is embargoed until after the Soldiers have arrived at Fort Drum. The linkup time is approximate, as flight schedules can change without notice. Updates will be provided via email to RSVPs.  
 
Fort Drum welcomes over 200 1st Infantry Brigade Combat Team Soldiers redeploying from Middle East
 
FORT DRUM, N.Y. -- On Monday, Dec. 12, the 10th Mountain Division and 1IBCT will conduct a welcome home ceremony for more than 200 Soldiers returning from the Middle East in support of Operation Inherent Resolve.
 
Col. Matthew W. Braman, 10th Mountain Division deputy commander – support, is scheduled to preside over the ceremony and officially welcome the Soldiers back after nearly nine months deployed.
 
Information on 1st Infantry Brigade Combat Team’s tour:
 
Task Force Warrior, 1st Infantry Brigade Combat Team, 10th Mountain Division (LI) deployed in support of Combined Joint Task Force – Operation Inherent Resolve from April 17, 2022, to Dec. 30, 2022. Task Force Warrior and its subordinate battalion task forces executed area security operations at 14 outstations across Iraq, Syria, Jordan, and Kuwait. As part of CJTF-OIR’s largest and most geographically dispersed component, Task Force Warrior’s approximately 2,000 Soldiers were instrumental in accomplishing CJTF-OIR’s mission to advise, assist, and enable partner forces in the area to accomplish their mission. Task Force Warrior protected coalition assets while maintaining the strategic legitimacy of the coalition and deterred malign actors while maintaining freedom of maneuver for Coalition Forces.
 
###
 
Media interested in attending the ceremony must RSVP by 8 p.m., Dec. 11, 2022, and be at the 10th Mountain Division and Fort Drum Museum parking lot at 10 a.m. Monday, Dec. 12, 2022. 
 
To RSVP or for further information regarding this advisory, contact LTC Josh Jacques, josh.t.jacques.mil@army.mil

